
This month’s meeting...

Sunday, January 18, 2009 @ 1:30 p.m.
Tom Brown Arena, 141 Bayview, Ottawa

This Month’s Meeting:“Semi-hydroponic Growing” with
Calvin Wong of Tropical Garden Orchids

There’s a famous expression (or semi-famous at least) that if you ask ten
orchid growers what kind of media they use, you’ll get eleven different
answers. There are so many options to choose from – bark, coconut
husk, sphagnum, perlite, sponge rock, etc. And then you get into mixes
and percentages... It’s enough to send any orchid grower running from
the greenhouse (or windowsill, or light garden).

This month, our guest speaker will be Calvin Wong of Tropical Garden
Orchids. His topic – semi-hydroponic growing, a novel way of growing
orchids that is gaining in popularity. Rather than the “traditional” media,
semi-hydroponic growing uses an inert media that doesn’t
decompose. And with a “reservoir” at the bottom of the pot, you water
less. Mmm, media that doesn’t decompose and less watering. Sounds
like an easier way to grow orchids. Why not come and find out more
about this way of growing orchids and see if it might be the right way for
you.

ORCHIDS 101

Orchids 101 begins at 12:30 p.m. sharp to 1:00 pm. This month,
ORCHID FERTILIZERS. Those wanting to learn on how to apply
fertilizers, which kind(s) to use and when to apply them will find this
discussion of interest. Marilyn Light will be giving this presentation.

Don’t forget to bring your blooming orchids to our
monthly show table.

The Ottawa Orchid Society meets every third Sunday of
every month from September to May inclusive

at 1:30 P.M. at the Tom Brown Arena, 141 Bayview, Ottawa.
Guests are welcome.

MEMBERSHIP: $25 from September 1 - August 31.

Ottawa Orchid Society
P.B. 38038,

1430 Prince of Wales Drive
Ottawa, ON K2C 1N0

S P I K E
January 2009

www.ottawaorchidsociety.com

President / Editor:
Rick Sobkowicz
613-825-0827 /

ricksobkowicz@rogers.com

Vice President:
Gerry Duffield

819-684-8487 / G.J.Duffield@sympatico.ca

Treasurer:
André Couture
613-233-7335 /

andrec.couture@sympatico.ca

Secretary:
Janet Johns

613-749-0614 / johnjns@sympatico.ca

Membership:
Teresa Lafleur
613-726-1477 /

ajelliss.tlafleur@rogers.com

Librarian:
Jane Thompson
613-839-0071 /

janehmthompson@gmail.com.

Program:
Julie Mertens

819-684-5311 /
julie_mertens@videotron.ca

Show Chairman / Webmaster:
David Cooper

613-256-2853 / orchidae@storm.ca

Past President - Anna Bilsky
613-728-4202 / humbil@primus.ca

COC Representative - Jean Hollebone
613-226-2395 / jhollebone@sympatico.ca

AOS Representative - Margaret Haydon
613-825-0827

Conservation Representative:
Marilyn Light

819-776-2655 / mlight@igs.net

Publicity - Richard Aubert
613-728-9890 / raubert@sympatico.ca

BOARD OF DIRECTORS



2

A NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT (AND EDITOR)
Happy New Year and best wishes to everyone for 2009! Just got back from sunny but very cold Alberta where the temperatures ra nged
from -30 to -45 degrees below zero. We returned to Ottawa last week where temperatures are 20 to 30 degrees warmer! But why is it still
so cold?

In a very short while, orchid societies across Canada will be hosting their annual shows . The earliest one is the Southern Ontario Orchid
Society (SOOS) show this coming February 14-15th. Joyce Medcalf and Marlene Young have offered to erect an Ottawa Orchid Society
display at the SOOS show. We hope Society members will provide plants so that we can put together a beautiful display of stun ning plants.
Joyce and Marlene will also be doing the Montreal show in March and Marilyn Light has offered to do the April Quebec city show. However,
there are still a few other out-of-town shows at which we would very much wish to see our Society represented with an OOS display. Have
a glance at the section in the newsletter of upcoming events and see where we need volunteers to set up a display. If interested, please
speak with our Vice President, Gerry Duffield, who coordinates our activities at out-of-town shows. The Society will cover gas and hotel
expenses as well as some other show related expenses. This is a great way to represent and promote our Society, see other orchid shows,
and acquire orchids you may not see at our own show and monthly meetings.

A word has to be said about last month’s meeting. Though snow was falling, at times
quite heavily, and snow banks on the streets were quickly building up, 45 Society
members braved the elements and showed up to hear an exceptional speaker, Alan
Koch of Gold Country Orchids in California. Alan shared a wealth of information with us
and peppered his talk throughout with all kinds of tips on how to grow orchids and get
certain genera to bloom regularly and more frequently. We had a delicious table of
sweets and other Christmas goodies thanks to the generosity of members and had an
impressive show table of blooming orchids. Thanks to everyone who participated . It is
hoped more members can turn up at upcoming meetings.

Another item that I would like to mention is that we rarely have seen at monthly meetings
a show table orchid that wins both the Best of Show Table rosette and the rosette for
Members’ Choice. This December past, Janet Johns brought an impressive looking
Angraceum hybrid which was appreciated by everyone. According to Eric and Ellen
Lee of Plant Exotica who sold this hybrid to Janet, an identical hybrid won the best
in show award at the World Orchid Congress (WOC) held in Miami in January 2008. Thanks to our photographer, Arlene Lang,
we have some great pictures of the grower with her plant which we are very happy and proud to share with you. Great growing,
Janet, and thank you for making the effort to bring this beautiful plant to the meeting. Thanks, Arlene, for the photos!

Look forward to seeing you this coming weekend and don’t forget to bring those blooming orchids!

Rick Sobkowicz

Alan Koch, in grey shirt, judging portion of
December show table with Rick Sobkowicz
in background looking on.

Above, on left, Janet Johns is holding one of her two rosettes for the magnificent Angraceum Crestwood (veitchii x sesquipedale) in
the clay pot in front of her. On the right is a photo of Marilyn Light judging a Phragmipedium with Rick Sobkowicz in the
background. Note the biggggggg, beautiful, fragrant Angraceum in the foreground between our two members. The flowers have a
very thick and waxy texture and must surely last a very long time. What a plant to own and bloom so well. Great growing, Janet!
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SOCIETY BULLETIN BOARD

WELCOME TO OUR NEWEST MEMBERS!
A great big welcome to the following latest new members:
#1171 - Emerson Harkin (Gwyneth Harkin, Cathy Loucks)
#1172 - Farina Chummer

A VISIT TO MONTREAL BOTANICAL GARDENS – FEB. 21, 2009
Just picture it: you, in a greenhouse filled with thousands of exotic plants (including many orchids, of course) and colourful,
fluttering butterflies, while a gentle snow falls outside. This is what we are proposing to you for Saturday, February 21, 2009
when we’ll be visiting the Montreal Botanical Gardens. A small coach bus will be leaving at approximately 7:30 am on
February 21 and dropping us off at the botanical gardens for a very special behind the scenes tour of their orchid collection
and production greenhouses, led by Lise Gobeille. This year, we will have lunch at the Botanical Gardens, after which we will
have a bit of free time to explore the other exhibits at the Botanical Gardens. We’ll then head for Le Paradis des Orchidées, a
large orchid business located in Laval. They attend our show every year and delight us with blooming plants. We will visit their
large greenhouse and learn more about their production techniques. This will also be a great place to pick up a flowering
souvenir or two… After this visit, we’ll make our way home, filled with lovely memories. Last year’s lucky participants greatly
enjoyed their time and a few have already indicated they’d like to come again. Pictures from last year’s trip are on our
website, accessible through the main page.

The cost per person will be $75, which will cover your transportation, entrance to the Montreal Botanical Gardens, all guided
visits and your lunch. Full payment is required to register for this activity. This deposit is non-refundable, but it is
transferable. Please note that this activity will be limited to 26 people and that spots will be assigned on a “first come, first
served” basis. There are still a few spots left. A reminder to all registered participants that your payment is due at the
January meeting. For additional information or to register, please contact our Program Chair, Julie Mertens, at 613-323-0460
or by email at julie_mertens@videotron.ca.

BOARDERS NEEDED FOR OUR MONTHLY SPEAKERS
As we indicated in last month’s edition of Spike, we have been very lucky of late to have some truly fantastic speakers who
have come from far and wide. To help us save on costs, we generally arrange for our speakers to say with members of the
Ottawa Orchid Society. We had asked for volunteers willing to host speakers so that we could build a list of possible
hosts. So far, no one has volunteered. With the cost of a hotel for two nights close to $300, boarding speakers with members
is a great way for your society to save and to allow us to bring in more out-of-town speakers for you. Jean Hollebone and
Janet Johns, who have been graciously hosting most of our speakers, will tell you that this is a great experience, especially
since it also means you get lots of one on one time with the speakers. If you would like to host a speaker in the future or
would like to have more information, please do not hesitate to contact our Program Chair, Julie Mertens, at 613-323-0460 or
by email at julie_mertens@videotron.ca.

MEMBERS’ WISH LIST?
Louise Sorensen (louise3anne@hotmail.com) has been looking for a Dendrobium unicum. She is also looking for a
Pleurothallis pterophora which is also called the Lily of the Valley Orchid because of its wonderful fragrance. People can
contact Louise by e-mail or phone (613) 382-8776. She lives near Gananoque, and comes to our monthly meetings except
during winter months when snow or road conditions pose a hazard to driving.

LIBRARY CORNER
Are you aware that the Ottawa Orchid Society has an extensive listing of videos, books and other publications which are
available to Society members? There is a detailed and up-to-date listing of everything we have on the Society’s web site
(www.ottawaorchidsociety.com). The Society’s library is far too large for our librarian, Jane Thompson, to bring everything in
the library to monthly meetings. However, if there is something of specific interest to you or you would like to see a particular
publication or video, give Jane a call or send her an e-mail and she will bring the item to the monthly meeting. If there is
something you would like to see in the library, let Jane know. If it is deemed that we should have what you are seeking, the
Society will purchase the item, budget permitting. Just one of the many great things about our Society and the benefits of
being a member.
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DECEMBER SHOW TABLE JUDGING RESULTS - Dec. 21, 2008

Class/judged by Place Plant Name Owned/Grown by

Cattleya Alliance - Alan Koch 1st Cattleya percivaliana *
Angèle Biljan

2nd Epi. Limeade (proligerum [syn. janeirense] x ilense) Marilyn Light

3rd Encyclia cochleata * now Prosthechea cochleata Rita Shand

Cypripedium Alliance – Paphs.
Judged by Alan Koch

1st Paph. insigne Janet Johns

2nd *Paphiopedilum Pure Emerald (Paphiopedilum Emerald Dream
‘Modizuki’ x Paphiopedilum Sweet Lemon ‘Sun Valley’)

Ela Kesik

3rd Paphiopedilum Delrosi * (Paphiopedilum delenatii x Paphiopedilum
rothschildianum)

André Couture

Cypripedium Alliance – Phrags.
Judged by Marilyn Light

1st Phragmipedium Desormes ‘Paul’s Pride’ Angèle Biljan

Oncidium Alliance
Judged by André Couture

1st Oncidium ornithorhynchum Rita Shand

2nd Oncidium ornithorhynchum Angèle Biljan

3rd Oncidium Sharry Baby Rita Shand

3rd Odontoglossum Violetta von Holm (Odontoglossum bictoniense x
Odontoglossum Bic-ross)*

Rita Shand

Dendrobium Alliance
Judged by André Couture

1st *Dendrobium Spider Lily (Dendrobium Roy Tokunaga x Dendrobium
alexandrae)

Angèle Biljan

2nd *Dendrobium Green Elf (Dendrobium alexandrae x Dendrobium
convolutum)

Angèle Biljan

Phalaenopsis / Doritaenopsis
Alliance Judged by Marilyn Light

1st Phal. equestris Bill Arthurs

Vanda Alliance Judged by Marilyn
Light

1st Angraceum Crestwood (veitchii x sesquipedale) Janet Johns

2nd Darwinara Charm 'Blue Pacific' Angèle Biljan

Pleurothallid Alliance

Judged by André Couture

1st Restrepia cuprea 'Copper Jewel' CHM/AOS Rita Shand

Miniature

Judged by André Couture

1st Neolehmania porpax

now * Epidendrum peperomia

Angèle Biljan

2nd Sophronitis cernua Angèle Biljan

Lycaste Alliance

judged by André Couture

1st Lycaste bradeorum Marilyn Light

Member’s Choice
Judged by Ela Kesik

Angraecum Crestwood (veitchii x sesquipedale) Janet Johns

BEST IN SHOW Angraecum Crestwood (veitchii x sesquipedale) Janet Johns

Thanks to our four judges. Congratulations to all the winners for very well cultured and beautiful plants on this month’s show table.
* Check spelling, or updated name. Please correct plant name tag.
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Lycaste bradeorum owned and grown by Marilyn Light; Paphiopedilum Delrosi (Paphiopedilum delenatii x Paphiopedilum
rothschildianum) owned and grown by André Couture; Dendrobium Spider Lily (Dendrobium Roy Tokunaga x Dendrobium alexandrae)
owned and grown by Angèle Biljan. Photos by Arlene Lang.

From left to right: Paph. Insigne owned and grown by Janet Johns; Sophronitis cernua owned and grown Angèle Biljan; and Epi.
Limeade (proligerum [syn. janeirense] x ilense) owned and grown by Marilyn Light. Photos by Arlene Lang.

From left to right above: Neolehmania porpax now Epidendrum peperomia owned and grown by Angèle Biljan; center and on

right, Oncidium ornithorhynchum owned and grown by Rita Shand.


